
 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-25-26 
Baltimore, Maryland   21244-1850 

 

State Demonstrations Group 

 
 
August 11, 2022 

 

Teresita Gumataotao 

Administrator  

Guam Medicaid Agency Department of Public Health & Social Services 

Bureau of Health Care Financing Administration  

155 Hesler Place  

Hagatna, GU 96910 

 

Dear Ms. Gumataotao: 
 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) received Guam’s application for a new 

section 1115 demonstration to waive participation in the Medicaid Drug Rebate Program 

(MDRP) on August 5, 2022.  We have completed a preliminary review of your request in 

accordance with the requirements of 42 CFR 431.412(a) and have determined that the 

application meets these requirements for a complete application.   

 

Guam’s application will be posted on Medicaid.gov for a 30-day federal comment period as 

required by 42 CFR 431.416(b).  The state's application will be available at: 

https://www.medicaid.gov/medicaid/section-1115-demo/demonstration-and-waiver-

list/index.html.  

 

If you have questions regarding the section 1115 demonstration process, please contact your 

CMS project officer, Graceanne Horton, at Graceanne.Horton@cms.hhs.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

         

 

   

Heather Ross 

Acting Director  

Division of Eligibility  

and Coverage Demonstrations  

 

 

cc: Barbara Prehmus, State Monitoring Lead, Medicaid and CHIP Operations Group 
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